
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

I hope that the green shoots and early spring flowers in our gardens and parks are a good omen for the Government announcements 

at the start the next half term on Monday 22nd. Local covid rates are in sync with national ones and if we continue to follow guidance 

and participate in the vaccination programme when offered it is possible that schools can reopen on 8Th March. 

In the meantime, we continue with our remote learning offer. From our attendance % below we can see that again more pupils are 

accessing this. Similar to our Home-School agreement, we have created a remote learning version, to clarify what expectations there 

are for school, parents and children in order to maximize its impact on learning. You can view this document here: Remote-learning-

agreement. Please read this through with your child and when agreed, sign the online form that has been emailed to you.  

On our school website you can also find a few more remote learning documents: Policies | Prince of Wales Primary School . 

Although we receive many encouraging comments from parents/carers we think this is also a good time to collate your views on our 

remote learning provision. I would be very grateful if you took time to complete this short form: Remote Learning Questionnaire . 
 

In the newsletter this week: 

 This one is dedicated to Science learning across the school. I was impressed when attending a live session where the children 

were experimenting with salt solutions. All the examples on these pages show that practical work hasn’t stopped. 

 Next Tuesday we have a special focus on Safer Internet Day. With so much online learning taking place it is important that 

our children learn to use digital technology safely and also question information that they read online – see page 2 for more 

information. 
 

Linking with this week’s focus on Children’s Mental Health and the upcoming Art week and Safer Internet Day, next Wednesday 10th 

February will be a dedicated Screen Free Day for pupils. They will be encouraged and challenged to undertake activities with a special 

focus on creativity. We hope parents/carers can join in too. 
 

With highest regards, 
 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 
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Remote Learning Attendance from Friday 29th January – Thursday 4th February 2021 

 

                  Ash 64.66%            1H 82.22%             2A 85.92%           3F 91.20%             4F 93.91%              5G 92.30%            6B 94.28% 
               Birch 85.33%         1K 76.42%            2L 85.38%           3G 93.79%            4H 89.60%              5K 88.27%           6T 96.29% 
               Oak 80.76%           1T 73.79%              2T 76.00%          3W 88.80%            4R 97.50%              5T 93.07%             6Th 93.57% 

 

Well done to Birch, 2A and 4R for best attendance this week. 

                                            Overall attendance since 5th January Y1 – Y6 85.27%  
 

 

 

Our Value this week was  
The following pupils modelled the value this week: 

Mujde 1H, Nawal 1K, Ailon 1T, Aayden 2A, Neda 2L, Noah 2T, Yamin 3G, Shaun 3F, Nora 3W, Taj 4F, Samson 4H, Layla 4R,    

Naz 5G, Elyana 5K, Sienna 5T, Hifa 6B, Dilem 6T, Sophie 6TH 

 
 

 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/Remote-learning-agreements-Jan-21.pdf
https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/Remote-learning-agreements-Jan-21.pdf
https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/our-school/policies/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=m6AI_-0Bq02rcn0BKWnpq7oevYRnrs1Nu-tTRe7tXyRURUNaVTdKRFdCQzdDOU1LM1dIS0o3NjhJQy4u


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 9th February 2021 

Safer Internet Day 

 

An internet we trust: exploring reliability in the online world 
 

Safer Internet day started in 2004 and is now celebrated globally each year. It aims to promote the safe and positive 
use of digital technology and inspire important conversations about how young people can engage with the online 
world in a secure way. 

 

This year, the theme is “An internet we trust: exploring reliability in the online world”. 

 

Why is this important? 

Now more than ever, we are aware of the fact that not everything we read online is true. We live in a world where 
opinions and beliefs can spread alarmingly quickly, and potentially give rise to what is now commonly known as 
‘Fake news’. 

Reading ‘Fake news’ and unreliable information can upset or worry people, particularly children. It does this 
unnecessarily.  

Fake news helps create a culture of fear and uncertainty, with children trusting reputable news outlets less as a 
result of fake news. 

 

How can I help my child spot fake news online?  

Helping children understand and ask these questions for themselves                                                                           
may help them see if what they are reading online is reliable: 

What’s the source?  

Is it a reputable news source, and are mainstream news outlets     (BBC, Sky) 
reporting it too? 

 

When was it published?  

Check the date an article was published, as sometimes old stories are shared on social media. This could be an 
accident, or it might be to make it look like something happened recently 

Have you seen anything similar elsewhere?  

What happens if you search for it on Google or check it using a fact-checking website like Full Fact? 

Do the pictures look real? 

Images might have been edited. They might also be unrelated images that have been used with the story. 

Why might this have been created?  

Could someone be trying to provoke a specific reaction, change your beliefs, or get you to click a link? 

Encourage them to read beyond the headline too. Many people share stories having just read the headline, then 
discover the actual story is quite different. 

Point them to the government’s SHARE checklist (https://sharechecklist.gov.uk/) and advice from Childline 
(https://bit.ly/3oYfsgd) too. 

 

https://sharechecklist.gov.uk/
https://bit.ly/3oYfsgd


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

linked to our learning that we have read this week: 

Charlie in 1H enjoyed the story Mr Halley 

read to his class so much, he went and 

bought his own copy! The note says 

‘Charlie loved when you read this so 

much, that now he’s got his own!’ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prince of Wales 

FOOD BANK 

OPEN  

8:45 – 9:30 

Tuesdays & Fridays 
 

This week was Children’s Mental Health 

Week. Please follow the link below to 

find a range of stories to support 

children’s mental health awareness: 

BooksforTopics: Mental Health 

If you are struggling to get access to 

books at home, type some of these 

titles into you tube where you will find 

them read out loud!  

 

https://www.booksfortopics.com/mental-health


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Literacy we have been reading 

the book So Much by Trish Cooke. 

We have talked about the 

characters and their emotions.  

Reception - Home Learning 

Using SO MUCH, we made links to UW 

(understanding of the world). We looked at 

our baby pictures and talked about what we 

could do when we were babies and what we 

could do now. 

When we were 

babies we 

didn’t have 

teeth. 

When we 

were babies 

we said goo 

goo ga ga In the story they have a party for dad’s birthday. 

We made a range of different Caribbean foods. 

Making fried 

dumplings  

Making 

banana fritters 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOLOH Helpline is a service launched on 1st October by Barnardo’s with funding from the National Emergencies Trust. The 

Helpline is a response to the impact of the pandemic on Black, Asian and minority ethnic communities who have been 

disproportionately affected. Boloh - the Black and Asian family Covid-19 Helpline | BAME Helpline (barnardos.org.uk) 

Spotted 

Besides the daily live class sessions, many school staff undertake daily 1:1 or small 

group support sessions. Here Mrs Truman is in the middle of a phonics lesson. 

Our parents understand the importance of these sessions as they are vital to address 

any learning gaps that have been identified.  Thank you for ensuring your child is ready 

to participate at the scheduled times!  

We have received great feedback from parents who notice the difference these 

sessions make to their child’s knowledge and understanding. 

 

Share your views about remote learning at PoW: Remote Learning Questionnaire 

https://helpline.barnardos.org.uk/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=m6AI_-0Bq02rcn0BKWnpq7oevYRnrs1Nu-tTRe7tXyRURUNaVTdKRFdCQzdDOU1LM1dIS0o3NjhJQy4u


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ayse’s beautiful bird 
Asser’s table describing fruits and berries. 

Year 3 Home Learning 
 

This learning was also linked to DGR, History and French. 

Look at Shaun’s work on 

pollination. 

Mia’s chart shows the 

different colours of flowers. 

Ela’s colourful flower! 

Zaynab’s pictures of flowers and 

berries. 

Our Science topic in Year 3 was ‘Our Changing World’. We have found about seeds, 

berries, birds, seed dispersal, flowering plants and pollination. We have also linked our 

work to other subjects. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 Home Learning – Science 

  

In Science we have been learning 
about the digestive system and 
how our teeth form part of this. 

We explored food chains. 

We participated in 

the RSPB birdwatch. 

Compare this work with all the other food chains on the page.                

What advice would you give about the arrows? Explain why. 
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This week our three highest scoring students are: 

Francesca 6Th 

Nihal 5G 

Spencer 4F 

The certificate for the class with the most active players in the whole school goes too… 

2L – Congratulations 2L! You had 93% of your class actively playing with an average speed of 6 

seconds per question. Well done! 

Don’t forget to login and play. Try and be the winning class! We can’t wait to see who has been 

practicing their times tables! Keep rocking! 

Can you find any arrays around your 

house which show this times table fact? 

Send them to your teacher and look out 

for it in next week’s newsletter! 

Well done to everyone who has logged on to Times Tables Rock 

Stars this week! Each week we will be announcing the results of 

who has achieved high results on TTRS. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


